DRAUGHTON  PARISH  COUNCIL
Minutes of a Meeting of the Council held on Thursday 13 October 2016 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm
Present:   
Cllr E M Curtis –Chairman


Cllr M Billing
Cllr S Plunkett


Mrs J Markham – Clerk
In attendance: 
Cty Cllr R Heseltine






District Cllr D Pighills






Members of the public - 1
1. Apologies for Absence

Received from Cllrs Bell and Clayton; absences approved.
2. Disclosure of Interests
Members were invited to disclose any interests (including any not already listed in the Register of Interests) relevant to the business of the meeting, and, in respect of a disclosable pecuniary interest (previously registered or not), to request dispensation pursuant to the Council’s Code of Conduct to participate in the business under discussion and vote on the matter.

Additional Interests disclosed: None.

Dispensation Requests received: None.
3. Minutes of the Meeting held on 27 July 2016
The Minutes of the Annual Meeting of the Council held on 27 July 2016 were taken as read, approved as a true and correct record and signed by the Chairman.

Matters Arising 
(i) Bolton Abbey Option Plans  The Clerk reported that a letter had been sent to the Estate, expressing broad support for the plans, but highlighting concerns with the potential for increased traffic flows.  The letter had been acknowledged.
(ii) Superfast Broadband It was noted that a number of households had now signed up to contracts for cable superfast broadband.  The Clerk was asked to check on progress as regards the availability of the alternative wireless service for the village.
(iii) Hedges on lane  The hedges along the lane to Bolton Abbey were currently being trimmed back.
The remaining matters arising, as noted on the agenda, were considered separately for decision (Minutes 4-5 below).

4. Defibrillator
The offer of further awareness training on the use of the defibrillator from the Yorkshire Ambulance Service was reconsidered, and, after discussion, it was agreed to send out information to all residents in the form of a newsletter (Minute 5 below refers) with a request for feedback, in order to gauge the number of potential attendees at a training session.   
5. Traffic Safety

The Clerk reported that a reply had been received from the Ice Cream Parlour at Halton East to the effect that brown tourist signs could not be put up to direct traffic to use the main road routes to the visitor attraction.  Information provided by Cty Cllr Heseltine on local speed awareness schemes was read out, and the Clerk was asked to check on the timescale for operation of a typical scheme.  In the meantime, a draft newsletter to village residents inviting feedback on this issue, and on training for use of the defibrillator, was discussed.  It was
“RESOLVED: That a village newsletter, including information on speed awareness schemes and on the defibrillator, be produced for distribution to all households in the village and that the Clerk be authorised to incur expenditure on colour printing costs.”
6. Locality Fund and Craven Community Fund
It had been confirmed that Members’ Community Fund grants of up to £1000 were available this financial year, and up to £500 was available from the Locality Fund.  Cllr Billing reported that the suggestion of making an application for funding in order to provide wifi in the village hall had not been supported by the Village Hall Trustees, as it would lead to ongoing revenue costs, but they had decided to submit a separate application for funding towards the cost of a new noticeboard.  

7. General Power of Competence
It was noted that the Clerk had now achieved the CiLCA qualification, and, with all members of the Council being elected, it was

RESOLVED:

“THAT the Council meets the conditions for eligibility for the purposes of s.8(2) of the Localism Act 2011, in that the number of members declared to be elected is greater than two-thirds of the total number of members and that the Clerk holds the Certificate in Local Council Administration, and that accordingly, the General Power of Competence be adopted with immediate effect.”

8. Welcome Pack
The Clerk reported on a proposal put forward by a resident that the Council, together with the Village Hall Trustees and Church Committee, produce a “welcome pack” of information for newcomers to the village.  A mock-up of a possible format for this, in the form of a leaflet, had been prepared and circulated.  

RESOLVED: “THAT a Welcome Pack for newcomers to the village be produced by the Council, in collaboration with the Village Hall Trustees and the Church Committee, and that the Clerk be authorised to finalise a version acceptable to all parties and procced to prepare copies to distribute as necessary to new residents joining the community.”

9. Planning Applications
Application 24/2016/17329 – Extension at Braybank, Spring Rise
The Clerk was asked to consult with the neighbours at Leardene, and if concerns were raised, a decision would be made to convene an extraordinary meeting for the purpose of considering comments on the application.
[Outside the meeting, it was confirmed that the householders at Leardene had received notice of the application but were not intending to comment on it or object to it.]
10. Financial Matters

(1) Payments made (as authorised) in the month:
(i) ISS - £194.40

(ii) Clerk’s salary – July-September

(iii) Clerk’s expenses - £3.25

(iv) Hire of village hall - £20

(v) SELRAP subscription - £15

(2) The month’s accounts were approved for payment as follows:

(vi) ISS - £194.40

(vii) Reimbursement to Clerk (repair to computer) - £45

(3) The Monitoring Statement and Bank Reconciliation to end September 2016 were received and noted.

(4) The draft Action Plan 2017/18 was received, and potential budgetary allocations for planned actions in the next financial year were discussed.  In this regard, the possible renewal of the grass cutting contract for the 2017 season was discussed, and a request from a resident for it to include the verge outside his property was taken into consideration.  It was also reported that the bus stop was in need of re-varnishing; an offer from a volunteer to carry out this work would be followed up by the Clerk.  

It was noted that agreed planned actions would be used to inform the draft Budget to be presented, along with the costed Action Plan, to the next meeting of the Council.

11. Consultations and Correspondence
(i) CDC Budget Consultation Noted.
(ii) Police and Crime Plan Consultation Noted.

(iii) Bus services consultation Noted that the 74 service to Grassington had been withdrawn from 3 September.

(iv) Craven Community Champion Awards Applications were invited.

(v) Bin on green The Clerk reported that, as a result of email correspondence received from a resident, the emptying of the locked bin on the green had been followed up with Craven District Council. It appeared that the bin was not owned by them and could not be repaired or maintained by them.  After discussion, and in view of the fact that, without a key to the bin it could not easily be emptied, it was resolved to have it removed and Cllrs Pighills and Heseltine offered to organise this.
(vi) Correspondence  Newsletters and emails circulated for information were noted.  
12. Date of next Council Meeting
The next meeting would be held on Thursday 10 November 2016 at 7.30pm in the village hall.
The meeting closed at 8.25pm.

Chairman
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